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Dates for the Diary Dear Parent/Carer, 

I have good news and not so news to share. 

Starting with the not so good. It has come to our attention that a 
number of children are in the school playground before 8:30 when 
our school officially opens. I regret to state that we simply haven’t 
the resources to supervise your child at this time so it is important 
that you either book them into our Breakfast Club for breakfast and 
supervision, or ensure they arrive at school with an adult at 8:30. 
Our gates officially open at 8:30 and doors open at 8:40 ready for 
all children to be settled for lessons at 8:50. Punctuality is 
extremely important as being in class on time allows your child to 
be greeted and settled before lessons begin. 

And now the good news… 

We are so proud of our Year One children who happen to be 
passing the Barking Town Hall when the Grenfell Commemoration 
silence was taking place. Councillor Carpenter wrote a beautiful 
email complementing our children. Including the following line, 

“Thank you for the thoughtful and respectful behaviour of your Year 
1 pupils…(they) behaved beautifully and were a credit to Hunters 
Hall.” 
 
Selina Frazer 
Headteacher. 

 

Summer Term 2018 
 

Tuesday 25th & Wednesday 26th June – 
Nursery visit to Rainham Marshes 
 

Tuesday 25th & Thursday 27th June – 
Year 5 visit to Barking Gurdwara 
 

Friday 21st June – Year 3 visit to Beam 
Parklands 
 

Friday 28th June – Year 6 to Year 7 
Transition Day 
 

Monday 1st July – 4R visit to Museum of 
London 
 

Tuesday 2nd July – Getting Ready for 
Reception meeting for existing Nursery 
Parents 9:00am & 12:30pm 
 

Tuesday 2nd, Wednesday 3rd & 
Thursday 4th July – Year 5 Concert 
 

Thursday 4th July – ARP Bikeability trip 
to Mayesbrook Park 
 

Thursday 4th July – Year 5 visit to St 
George’s Church 

Donations Fundraising Save the dates 

In the week of the 24th June, Year 6 will 
be taking part in a week of enterprise and 
business development.  

To help with this project we are asking for 
donations of any of the following: 

 unwanted toys, games and CDs 

 any unwanted and unopened sweets, 
chocolates or biscuits 

 unwanted and unopened fruit juices, 
fizzy drinks and squash 

 unwanted and unopened baking items 
(flour, icing, decorations etc) 

 

Thank you to all that attended 
the recent fundraising fashion 
show.  We raised the grand total 
of £960. 

A huge thank you to Kayleigh 
Payne for donating the cakes 
that we also sold. 

School Uniform Sales 

School uniform 
can be purchased 
during the summer 
holidays on the 
following dates 
and times: 

 

Thursday 15th August 2019 
10:00am – 2:00pm 
 

Friday 23rd August 2019 
10:00am – 2:00pm 

Fundraising Attendance 

 

Please help us raise funds by sending 
in all your unwanted yet reusable 
clothing, paired shoes, handbags, 
accessories, perfumes, bedlinen and 
soft toys in the happy sack provided. 

Bring your filled bags to school on 
Friday 28th June. 

 

Congratulations to 1H in Key Stage 1 who achieved 98.09% this week 
and 6M in Key Stage 2 with 100% 
 

Class Attendance % Class Attendance % Class Attendance % 

RC 97.53 2G 96.68 4R 92.96 

RL 96.58 2T 97.41 5M 94.92 

RM 95.10 3B 90.68 5S 95.90 

1E 97.40 3K 96.03 5T 96.15 

1H 98.09 3R 92.34 6A 94.64 

1HV 95.42 4AC 96.30 6M 100 

2A 94.25 4P 96.30 6N 96.03 

 



Great Science Share 

The Great Science Share took place at Eastbrook Primary 
on Tuesday 18th June. Our school was one of ten schools 
taking part and we showcased our science learning in an 
interactive way to other children and teachers from the 
borough.  

The children, who represented our school from Year Three 
and Year Five, showed clear understanding and were able 
to explain their knowledge well. Our pupils were confident 
and knowledgeable enough to "teach" children from other 
schools. They were excited to show off their learning and 
caring and personable to the children who visited them, or 
their customers as they called them. Miss Vernon stated 
that, “I was truly in awe and proud to see them behave 
beautifully and respectfully the whole day.”  

One Eastbrook Secondary Science teacher was heard to 
comment that he was astonished at the amount they knew 
about Science and sat open-mouthed in shock at the range 
of their knowledge and the detail at which they were able to 
describe things in. 

All the children who attended today will be receiving a certificate  

We look forward to taking part next year where hopefully different year groups will be able to contribute.   

Sports Day Enterprise 

Thursday 27th June 2019 

Pondfield Park 
 

Year Groups Time 

Year 5&6 9:15-10:00am 

Year 1&2 11:00-12:15pm 

Year 3&4 1:45-3:00pm 
 

 

Kids Walk 

On Wednesday 26 June 2019, more than 
100,000 children, aged 4-11, will put their 
best feet forward to take part in a Brake's 
Kids Walk and promote road safety and the 
health and planet-saving benefits of walking. 
Brake’s Kids Walk is a short, supervised 
walk, involving thousands of children 
walking at the same time to promote 
important road safety messages. Children 
walk in pairs in crocodile formation, while 
holding hands, to emphasise the importance 
of being able to walk without fear or threat 
from traffic. 

Brake's Kids Walk is a great way to inspire and engage children about the dangers they face and raise 
awareness among parents and the wider community about the need to protect children on roads. It’s also a 
great opportunity to fundraise for Brake and support families who have lost loved ones in road crashes. 

Brake's Kids Walk is supported by Aardman and Shaun the Sheep. Shaun is helping children call on their 
grown-ups to make their streets safer and healthier for everyone. 
 


